Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the committee room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Tuesday 28th January 2014 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Cliff Beevers, Ken Davies, Helen Ogg, Vic Stewart, Norma McGeever, Neil Ingram, Ian Gilmour, Gordon Miller, Callum MacKenzie, Susan Perriss, PC Greig Buick, Councillors Bill and Ricky Henderson and Gordon Macdonald, MSP.
Visitors: Jim Ferguson (Chairman of the Friends of Curriemuirend Park), Donna, Customer Services Manager and Sudeep Kumar, Grocery Manager, Sainsbury’s
1. Apologies: Richard Watt, Daniel Ralph, Ingrid Donaldson, Councillor Dominic Heslop
2. Minutes of November 26th Meeting and Matters Arising: the minutes were accepted as a true record.
Turning circle update: Bill reported by email “I thought everyone was aware that contrary to what we had wished for the TRO/TTRO team have decided that no yellow lines will be installed in the turning circle until/if there is evidence of misuse. They have put in place steps to immediately close the turning circle if it is misused and would then fast track yellow lining. Not what we wanted but where we are.” 
Item 5.1 Non-attendance of environment officers at the market on 25 January.  Gail reported by email that “Tom Duff was rushed to hospital on Saturday morning.” so he was unable to attend.
Item 6.2 Helen reported that the website update of members had been done in so far as she had the information.  Training on the website had not been arranged as Ruth was still working on it.  Cliff said he would check with Ruth to see when this was finished and then training could be arranged.  Susan, Callum and Neil would all like to be trained.  Susan, Ken and Callum to send image and potted CV for the website.
Item 6.3 Viewfield update: Ricky followed up after the last meeting and received from David Virgo the following email “A local resident carried out a survey in the Summer regarding this matter, and the results were passed to us. We have assessed the survey results and it appears that while there is a mix of opinions, a significant number of residents favour making this road a "no through road". It should be noted, that there was more concern about speed of traffic and contraventions of the one-way system and no-entry restriction on Muirend Avenue, than actual traffic volumes.
The Roads Officer does not currently believe stopping up Muirend Avenue to be an acceptable solution and is therefore exploring options to address the other issues, such as increased or more visible signage, or a right-turn prohibition (from Westerhailes Road). While I appreciate that this is a matter of local concern, this is not considered a high priority and I am therefore, at this time, unable to give any indication when considered proposals will be made. I can however, offer an assurance that we will consult with the residents before making any decision relating to this.

It is also worth noting that it is likely that this street would be included in the proposed roll-out of "area-wide" 20mph speed restrictions that is currently being worked on. This is a proposal based on a pilot scheme carried out in the South of Edinburgh wherein a large residential area had a "blanket" 20 mph restriction imposed, without all the usual street furniture and markings that would accompany such a restriction. The pilot showed positive results and this was reported to the Transport and Environment Committee in August who remitted the Road Safety Team to develop a plan to roll the idea out across the city over the next few years. Therefore, in general, traffic calming proposals are being deferred until this scheme has been completed.” 
Ken brought this item up on the recent walkabout and Lloyd Richardson said he would report back on the no right turn signage.  Bill did not think this would be an appropriate solution but he agreed to follow up possibly with a survey of local residents.  

In further discussion Jim reported on the problem of cars driving the wrong way down this one way set of roads and PC Buick offered to mention to his colleagues that it would be worth monitoring traffic entering Muirfield Avenue and travelling the wrong way up this one-way system during the middle part of the day since it seems to be a regular occurrence.  Ricky also agreed to check on the possibility of painting a white arrow to indicate the correct direction of travel.
3. Co-option of Callum MacKenzie and Susan Perriss: Cliff proposed to co-opt Susan and Callum to Juniper Green Community Council.  Helen seconded them.  Susan explained she is a young Mum, stays in Baberton Mains with husband and 2 children.  Her husband is an active member of the local Round Table.  Callum also is resident in Baberton Mains.  He is at the local Currie Community High School and can bring us the views of young people.
Visitors

Cliff welcomed our visitors from the recently opened Sainsbury store at Inglis Green.  The Customer Services Manager, Donna, said that she and others had been making contact with the local communities and explained that Sainsbury’s are keen to support activities where they can.  They have been to local schools and churches and they currently employ 25 local people.  Neil asked if they might support a “clean up” in the area and Donna said they would.  Donna also explained that Sainsbury’s are contributing to local food banks.  Cliff thanked them for coming along and especially for the goodies they brought with them.
4. Reports and recent meetings 

4.1  Secretary:  there have been no recent applications for licenses to sell alcohol in our area. 

4.2 Treasurer:  Ken presented the report.  In the No 1 account there was a balance of £827.30: in the No 2 account there was a balance of £4389.97.
Ken proposed that our AGM should be no later than June, possibly the 3rd Thursday.  Ken and Cliff would decide on a date and check the Village Hall availability with Barbara Badger.  Ken is also proposing to approach JGCC’s usual auditor, David Geary, around May to audit our accounts.

4.3 Monthly local planning matters: report sent separately.  Neil drew particular attention to SES Plan/Edinburgh Local Plan. A further meeting with local CCs and the Convenor of Planning is due sometime in February. A further local plan will be produced in June for consultation, prior to the submission to Scottish Government and it will be examined with all its representations by a Reporter to Scottish Government prior to its final publication.  CEC are still considering whether to produce an amended plan or a new draft, which would affect the way existing representations are handled.
At Balerno David Wilson Homes has lodged an appeal against the decision not to allow development south of Cockburn Crescent.

A proposal for 120 houses in Ravelrig Road resulted in an outline application in December 2013 and objections similar to those submitted for Cockburn Crescent was submitted from JGCC.

The Garden District Proposals – Currie CC have organized an information meeting on 4 February in the Gibson-Craig Hall to which all are welcome.

Other proposals were mostly household, but Wood’s Deli has received consent for the change of use to a deli and café/bistro.
Final resurfacing of the roadway at the McCarthy and Stone Development is awaited.  The turning circle will not be opened until the road is adopted and signage put in place.  Bill agreed to check if Neil’s suggestion for signage would be included in the final configuration at the turning circle.
4.4  OtherMeetings 
Health Sub-Group of the Neighbourhood Partnership: Norma had attended.  There is to be an event at Oxgangs Library on 1 March entitled “How to Stay Mind Healthy”.  A number of groups will be involved and have stalls giving information and advice, and the group has devised a questionnaire to be given to interested individuals.
Community Safety Sub-Group of the Neighbourhood Partnership: Norma had attended.  The main topic had been about the incidence of deliberate fire-raising in the area, with furniture being the main item set alight to start fires.
5.
Police report: PC Buick reported 37 calls in the Juniper Green and Baberton Mains area over the past 2 months.  There had been some reports of bogus workmen in Baberton which turned out to be bona fide market researchers.  There was one report as regards Juniper Green toilets on Christmas Eve, theft of a garden gate in Juniper Green and a break-in at a garage in Woodhall Avenue.  The number of shed break-ins has fallen.

There was some discussion of the continuing parking problems on both sides of BM Wynd at the local primary school.  We were told that the solution to prevent parking near school gates being proposed in East Lothian is being watched closely by CEC.
5.1  Safety committee meeting:  Any items for the next meeting in March to be sent to Helen
6. JGCC matters

6.1 Feasibility study for Curriemuirend Park Public Meeting on 11 Feb: It was agreed a small sub-group should be convened to consider publicity, questions etc.  Helen, Gordon, Jim and Richard would meet with Cliff within the week.
6.2 JG Farmers Market: Cliff reported that despite the awful weather, the market on 25 January had not been as bad as expected.  In general there was some agreement with Ken’s view that winter quarters indoors should be investigated.  Cliff said he and Vic with Nick were due to visit RBS who had offered premises.  This offer would not be taken up before September, when our current license runs out.  Councillors were asked if we went to the village hall in the winter months if we would need a separate license.  They would find out.  Cliff reported that he had attended the recent Village Hall committee meeting to ask how they felt about offering their premises and received general support though the meeting was not quorate.  So, if we do go ahead this would have to be raised more formally with them soon.  Cliff proposed to visit Finlay MacLeod at the dental surgery to explain what was being planned.
6.3 McCarthy and Stone development:  McCarthy and Stone have removed the chain link fence adjacent to the footpath between Baberton Mains and Juniper Green.  The wooden fence is listing and McCarthy and Stone are aware it requires to be sorted. 

Work on the Community Garden at the Village Hall is complete and paid for.  A meeting of representatives of Juniper Green CC, the Village Hall committee and McCarthy and Stone is needed to clear up one or two outstanding issues such as the 2 holes made in the fabric of the village hall by mechanical diggers, the signing off of the disabled access and so on.  Cliff is to contact Steve Wiseman of M&S to arrange a meeting.
6.4 Consultations: Helen reported that she had submitted JGCC’s response to the Community Empowerment Bill.  There were 86 questions covering topics such as the community right to buy, recovering expenses on derelict buildings, tightening up of legislation on allotments (and we are grateful to Eric White for his advice on the allotment questions).

6.5 New residents to the village: As Juniper Green would soon have a tranche of new residents in the old school and in the McCarthy and Stone development, there was a discussion about how we should welcome them to the village and to the Community Council.  Cliff suggested the reformation of the publicity group with Richard Watt leading it.  Various ideas could then be captured; an induction pack was one idea, use of McCarthy and Stone’s meeting room another.  Volunteers should let Cliff and Richard know if they would like to help.
6.6 Evening out – Cliff suggested we should think about a date at the end of February for an evening out.  As we had already been to most outlets in the village, Wood’s was put forward as a venue.  It was agreed to complete the choices by email.
7. Councillors’ corner
In the discussion about Viewfield Road, Gordon explained he was on the Scottish Parliament’s Infrastructure and Capital Investment Committee which was due to meet in the next few days.  
It is seeking views on those aspects of the Scottish Government’s Proposed Third National Planning Framework 3 (NPF3) that are relevant to its remit.  This document is intended to set out the Scottish Government’s long-term agenda for planning in Scotland, and to inform its future policies and investment decisions in areas such as transport, energy, health and well-being, climate change and land use.  Written submissions are due by 30 January.  This document urges greater density of housing units, development of brownfield sites first but whether these will be effective or marketable is the question.  Edinburgh is predicted to have the largest growth in the next 20 years, partly because it has a very well qualified workforce, but there are problems with the existing infrastructure.  Three out of the four arterial roads on the west side of the city, where growth is predicted to be high, already fail the nitrogen dioxide emissions tests.  These include St John’s Road ie Glasgow Road, Calder Road and Queensferry Road.  With pollution at these levels it does not make sense to make it worse by introducing more housing with resultant traffic which needs to use these roads.  There is due to be a cross-party meeting with Ian Perry, Planning Convenor of Edinburgh Council to discuss a way forward for Edinburgh, focusing on the capacity of junctions on the arterial routes and various traffic studies at the Lanark Road, Queensferry Road and Glasgow Road.  One of the other factors mentioned was that there should be encouragement for commercial premises with vacant space above to convert it to residential use.  Neil observed that the cost of land fill was making reclamation of brownfield sites more expensive.
8.
AOCB

8.1 Garden District Public Meeting:   Tuesday 4 February, 7pm, organized by Currie CC.  Helen mentioned there would be a public exhibition on Wednesday 29 January by Holder planning held at the Gyle.  Neil mentioned others had already been held at Heriot-Watt University, WHEC and Ratho.
8.2 Rob’s request for funding in Bloomiehall Park.  Rob Melville has asked for permanent goalposts in Bloomiehall Park.  The Parks Officer is happy to carry out the works but we need money to pay for them.  Susan suggested that the local Round Table might be willing to consider such a request.  Cliff agreed to liaise with Rob and find out costs before approaching the Round Table.
9.
Date and venue of the Next Meeting – 25th February, 7pm. Village Hall
_________________________________Cliff Beevers (Chairperson)   Date            /      /         
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